
MY Childcare Plus, Inc. 

1323 Burr Street 

Saint Paul, MN 55130 

(651) 283-1246 
 

 

Date: February 23, 2024 

RE: House File 3699 and Senate File 3737 for Facility Revitalization Grant Program 

 

The grant program that benefits my child care program is absolutely crucial. I always 

receive feedback from almost all of my parents regarding the updated windows I have 

installed, and it has made a significant difference. Parents feel much more comfortable 

leaving their little ones in my care without worrying about the cold. I am confident that 

this upgrade is going to be a game-changer for my program and the children I serve. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Mei Livanh Yang 



 

301 W. ST. MARIE ST. DULUTH, MN 55803 
T 218-724-1510 E MARCIA@H4KDULUTH.COM 

Hope for Kids Childcare Center 

 

February 22, 2024 

Dear Legislators, 
 

I am writing to express how important the Facility Revitalization Grant offered 

by First Children’s Finance is to childcare businesses in Minnesota.  

We were fortunate to be granted the Facility Revitalization Grant in June 2023. 

With the funds, we were able to add tile flooring to our classrooms to help make 

cleaning up after mealtime more efficient and sanitary. It is a healthier 

alternative to the carpet that we previously installed as milk, food and art 

materials were ground in and stained on the carpet. This project greatly 

improved the health and safety of our facility costing $6800.  

Without the funds from the grant, Hope for Kids Childcare Center, and other 

childcare facilities, would not have been able to complete the project necessary 

to keep the quality of our care and maintain compliance with our state licensing 

guidelines.  

I join my colleagues in the early childhood education field in asking that you 

consider funding this grant to alleviate the burden of maintenance for childcare 

centers in Minnesota. 

Sincerely, 

Marcia DeMeo-Morse 
Executive Director 



To Whom It May Concern,  

 

I am writing to express my strong support for the continuation of the Facility Revitalization Grant 

Program. I have witnessed firsthand the positive impact this grant program has had on our 

community and state. This grant has been instrumental in ensuring the success and 

sustainability of our programs, and we are immensely grateful for the positive impact it has  

had on our centers. The grant has enabled us to enhance the quality of education and care we 

provide to the children enrolled in our daycare centers. With this funding, we have been able to 

invest in educational resources, and continue nurturing environments that foster learning and 

growth for our young children.  

 

Furthermore, the grant has supported innovative initiatives that have enriched our daycare 

centers and made a positive difference in the lives of the children and families we serve. From 

building inclusive playgrounds to adding new furniture in the classrooms, the grant funding has 

enabled us to create a welcoming and supportive community for all. These achievements not  

only benefit our program but also contribute to the overall well-being and development of our 

state.  

 

The impact of the grant on our daycare centers has been undeniable, and we believe that its 

continuation is essential for us to continue providing high-quality care and education to the 

children in our community. We are committed to maximizing the effectiveness of the grant 

funding and are dedicated to using it in a way that benefits our children, families, and staff.  

 

In conclusion, I strongly urge you to approve the continued funding of this grant program, as it 

has been a vital resource that has significantly contributed to the success and growth of our 

daycare centers. We are confident that with your support, we can continue to make a difference 

in the lives of children and families in our community.  

 

Thank you for your consideration and ongoing support!  

 

Danisbel Montano  

Chief Liaison Officer at Rayito de Sol Spanish Immersion Program  

 

Respectfully,  

 

*Rayito de Sol Spanish Immersion Early Learning Center*  

 

2023 Latino Business of the Year.  

2014 Diversity in Business Award.  

2013 Minnesota Family Business Award.  

2012 Small Business Success Stories Award.  

 

3 Locations:  Minneapolis, Minnetonka, Richfield 



Hello, 
 
I am taking the time to write to you regarding the Facility Revitalization Grant Program for Licensed 
Home Childcares. I am a licensed home childcare provider in Clay County, MN.  I have been licensed for 
14 years. I have been a recipient of this grant program and the funds have been appreciated. I have 
been able to replace the floor coverings in part of my house due to wear and tear of running my licensed 
home childcare business.  With the rising costs of the economy I would not have been able to afford to 
replace the floor coverings without the help of this grant.  Please consider renewing/retaining this grant 
program to help us home childcare providers stay in business so we can offer a quality environment and 
quality care for families and children to come to everyday. 
 
Again please consider keeping this grant program so that we can be able to keep operating our small 
business of licensed home childcare.  Thank you for your time. 
 
April Berreth 
Licensed Home Childcare Provider  
Moorhead, MN  
 
 



Hello,  
 
I am a Director/Owner of a child care center in Hanover, MN.  I received a Revitalization Grant Spring 
2022.  We were able to purchase a Rainbow Commercial Playset for our playground.  Without the grant, 
we would not have been able to build such a beautiful structure for our program and its children. 
 
These times are tough.  Costs for doing business have continued to rise across the board.  From snacks, 
to cleaning supplies, Insurances, paper products, employee raises, and so much more; we find ourselves 
doing business check to check each month, purchasing essentials, versus saving and being able to 
purchase 'extra' for the kids.  The play structure and installation was an 'extra' to our budget, but with 
the help of the Revitalization Grant, there it sits in all its glory!   
 
We could not be more thankful for this help.  It gave our small child care center the bump it needed to 
continue feeling proud of what we offer. 
 
My feeling is that you can only take so many raises from the hardworking families that attend here, to 
keep up - this Grant was everything to us. 
 
With much thanks;  
 
Amy Jewett, staff, and all the kids! 
 
 
 
 



Hi!!  
 
I am a family childcare provider from Moorhead, MN. I received the First Children's Finance 
grant 2 years ago and am eternally grateful for it. I was able to purchase a Rainbow play 
system, something I could never have done without it. I have done childcare for 30 years 
and this has been the BEST improvement I have had.  The kids LOVE it and we are outside 
all the time on it... even in the winter!  
 
I was also able to replace one side of our fence. Once again, tough for us to pay for it 
ourselves and the grant made it possible.  
 
THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU from the bottom of my childcare heart!! 
 
Eternally grateful, 
Sandy Carlson #209296 
 
Hoping more funding is possible to upgrade my program. 
 



I am a Family Child Care Provider who lives in a small town of Slayton, Mn. I think it would be great to 
see the Revitalization Grant continued. I received a grant, and was able to put artificial turf in my 
backyard. I have a lot of shade in my yard and was unable to get grass to grow. My kids would play in the 
dirt and get very dirty. If it rained we weren’t able to play outside for a day or two.  Turf is very 
expensive and as a daycare provider I would not have been able to afford it.  Now, we can play outside 
even if it rains! 
  
I also was able to replace and add cabinets in my kitchen.  I have a small kitchen and buy groceries in 
bulk. I was storing items all over my house. Now I have everything close so when I need something I can 
grab it and still be close to the children. I was able to do all of this because of the Revitalization Grant! I 
believe its important to keep this grant going so people continue to do daycare and new providers will 
open up.  
  
Sincerely, 
Joan Prahm 

Sent from my iPad 
 



Hello my name is Zamzam deregsy from Zamzam day care llc.  
 
I want to express my thanks to FCF for their unrelenting support over the last year and half. The grants 
program has been such a major help for us, we would love for this to continue as we are always doing 
improvements on our facilities to provide the best care. 
 

Zamzam Deregsy 

Zamzam Daycare – Eagan 

 



I am a family daycare provider of 30 years. In Albertville MN.  So much has changed over the years in 
daycare and rules. It is really nice to have these revitalization grants available to help in these tough 
times . Food , heat electricity , and activity supplies have gone up so much it is very hard to keep the 
business going with people making choices to stay home . 
 
This has helped me to keep up on payments. 
 
Darlene Noska 
Albertville, MN 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 



We would like to take the time to send a message of gratitude for the improvements that 
we've been able to make due to this grant. Being able to afford updating our child care 
centers, making the necessary changes to maintain compliance with correction orders 
from the state of MN, and creating a safer environment that's conducive to what our 
children need in this community has been such a blessing. A number of our parents 
have expressed their satisfaction of the improvements via emails, cards, etc. If there's 
any way that we can continue to receive your support, the SRLA staff and advisory 
board have a number of additional aspirations for our centers that require funding. For 
example we would like to update our dramatic play areas, get new chairs for the 
students, and continue to support our staff with learning materials. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Monique Stumon 

School Readiness Learning Academy - Minneapolis 



Partnering with Providers, Supporting Family Child Care Businesses 
 
PO Box 1136  Prior Lake, MN 55372 507-330-3110 

HF3699 Facilities Improvement Grant 3.26.2024 

 

 

March 26, 2024 

RE:  HF3699 (Lee,K.) Child care improvement grant program funding provided, and money 
appropriated. 

Mister Chair and Committee Members: 

My name is Cyndi Cunningham.  I have been a Licensed Family Child Care Provider in St. Paul for 26 
years and am the current Public Policy Chairperson for Lead & Care (rebranded Minnesota Child Care 
Provider Information Network, MCCPIN), a 501c3 sitewide association for Licensed Child Care Providers. 

I am testifying on behalf of Lead & Care in support of HF3699 which provides additional funding for child 
care facilities. 

We are grateful for the inclusion of Licensed Family Child Care in these grants.  Family Child Care has 
historically been left out of facilities improvements as our homes are frequently our facility.  Our 
facilities experience the same amount of wear and tear as any stand apart program. Little bodies can 
make a big impact on buildings. 

The past rounds of facility improvements have supported family child care providers to ensure that their 
programs are safe, meet licensing standards, and are appealing to clients.  Not just attractive, but well 
maintained. 

Many providers have expressed the perspective that they can consider staying in this industry as the 
wear and tear on their structures can be mitigated. 

With the narrow profit margins frequently referred to by legislators, etc. there obviously isn’t extra to 
accomplish the repairs and upgrades needed to continue providing care. 

This funding is critical to support Family Child Care programs to stay current and in business. 

Thank you to Rep. Lee and others for bringing this bill forward. 

Cyndi Cunningham 

Lead & Care Public Policy Chairperson 
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Executive Summary 
Ensuring that a facility is safe and healthy for children can be a tremendously expensive cost
in operating a child care business. In a sector already running on thin margins and regularly
described as in crisis[1], the cost of a new refrigerator, a safer fence, or new flooring can
mean making tough choices that directly affect the number of child care slots that the
business can maintain, the type of food provided to children in a program and can even
affect the licensure and financial stability of the business. To help combat this challenge, First
Children’s Finance, a leader in child care business and finance, was chosen to administer
funds designated by the Minnesota Legislature for Child Care Facility Revitalization Grants.
Coordinating eight rounds of a competitive grant program, First Children’s Finance has
provided 3,337 grants to 2,725 unique child care businesses[2], totaling more than 
$31.2 million and impacting nearly 70,000 children in Minnesota. This report provides an
analysis of feedback and metrics from grant applications and awards, including information
on grant distribution. It also reveals trends in the use of grant funding, patterns of industry
performance as affected by facility revitalization, and an analysis of the effectiveness of this
type of funding model.

Program Overview 
The 2021 Minnesota Legislature used American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds from the federal
Child Care Development Fund (CCDF) to create facility revitalization grants for child care
providers. When first appropriated, the amount totaled $22.5 Million, although later the
Minnesota Department of Human Services allocated an additional $10 Million. First Children’s
Finance was contracted by the Minnesota Department of Human Services in December 2021
to administer this grant program, which included eight rounds of funding between March
2022 and December 2023.

Eligible applicants included licensed child care centers (nonprofit and for-profit), certified
child care centers, licensed family child care providers, and legal, unlicensed child care
providers (LNL) registered with the Child Care Assistance Program (CCAP). Grants could be
used for minor repairs, equipment, services, and expenses related to health, safety, and
licensing requirements but could not be used for major renovation or facility expansion due
to CCDF regulations[3]. The program encouraged applications from across the state,
particularly targeting geographic areas with a high gap in the supply of available child care,
as well as child care businesses serving children defined as “high need” by the Department
of Human Services.

First Children’s Finance determined that the up-front costs of the revitalization projects could
be prohibitive for child care businesses operating with low cash flow and thin margins. To
achieve higher success in project completion – and address equity across income levels –
approved grantees received  90% of the grant award upon grant approval, with up to the
final 10% paid after submitting a final report. (Most other grant programs available to child
care businesses operate on a reimbursement basis.) Recipients of these funds are required
to remain licensed and in good standing, providing child care services for children other than
their own for at least two years following completion of their grant-funded project.
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Process and Compliance
First Children’s Finance is committed to program integrity — ensuring transparency and
accountability in the grant administration process and that program funds are fully
accounted for and used for the purpose intended. Following a stringent due diligence
process, every application received multiple reviews from FCF’s Grant Team. While this
added time to the overall grant administration process, it also allowed appropriate and
thorough consideration of all application documents. 

To help guide strategy and set standards, First Children’s Finance chose to convene an
external advisory group as a part of the review process. This group was comprised of
stakeholders in the early care and education field, experts in grantmaking within economic
development or early care and education, and members of the First Children’s Finance
Board of Directors. This external group, which also provided guidance in finalizing Facility
Revitalization Grants Program award strategies and reviewing outlying grant applications as
needed, provided an added level of transparency and accountability in the implementation
of this publicly funded program.

First Children’s Finance’s grant administration process was subject to an independent audit,
which confirmed adequate documentation and multiple levels of review, strong
documentation of processes, and appropriate grant decision-making based on program
guidelines.

Child care entrepreneurs have proven to be responsible stewards of grant funds. Grantees
were allowed six months to complete their projects, after which time they were required to
provide a report, including receipts and documentation of their costs. As of December 2023,
of the more than 1,700 grantees who have either passed the six-month reporting deadline
and/or submitted reports early, only seven grantees have been referred to the Department
of Human Services for non-compliance with grant terms. 

[1]https://www.unitedwayhelps.org/blog/how-the-childcare-crisis-affects-our-entire-community
[2] Why the discrepancy? The program included per-provider funding limits, so that some providers applied for and received
grant funds in one round one, completed the project, and then applied again and received a grant during a second round. This
allowed certain providers to receive multiple grants for different projects, while staying under their funding maximum.
[3] 45 CFR 98.56 prohibits the use of Child Care Development Funds for construction, purchase of land or facilities, or for major
renovation. Major renovation is defined as: (1) structural changes to the foundation, roof, floor, exterior or load-bearing walls of a
facility, or the extension of a facility to increase its floor area; or (2) extensive alteration of a facility such as to significantly
change its function and purpose, even if such renovation does not include any structural change.
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Total Funds Awarded

$31,269,999
Child Care

Businesses Awarded
Grants

2,725

Program Outcomes
GRANT PROGRAM SERVED DIVERSITY OF CHILD CARE BUSINESSES

The Facility Revitalization Grant Program’s reach encompasses a wide swath of Minnesota
child care business owners. Grants were awarded to child care businesses in every county in
Minnesota, with nearly 58% of grant dollars awarded to businesses located in greater
Minnesota. 69% of grants went to licensed family child care providers, which are typically
small, sole proprietor programs run in the provider’s home or a small, rented space, and
serve a highly local set of children. (Historically, licensed family child care programs have not
been eligible for facility-related grants from the state of Minnesota.) 

Facility Revitalization Grants were also awarded to a diversity of demographic groups. Of
grant recipients who reported their racial identity, 15% of grants were awarded to those who
identified as BIPOC, with more than one-third of that 15% located in greater Minnesota. This
grant distribution suggests that the Facility Revitalization Grants have been successful in
reaching a group of business owners who are frequently under-represented when it comes
to access to capital.

A significant result of these grants is stability for the small business owners, as well as the
community at large. Notably, in areas where child care businesses are less densely located,
providers indicate the importance of maintaining their programs for the good of their
neighbors. “In rural Minnesota, employees all over the county rely on in-home daycare in
order to hold a steady position in the community,” notes a licensed family child care provider
in Swift County. “By receiving this grant, I have been able to keep my doors open to these
families that play an important role in our town. … [M]any more jobs are secure because I
have proper working equipment in my home so I am able to s[t]ay available for many years
to come.”
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SMALL CHANGE﻿S MAKE A 

The Facility Revitalization Grant Program has awarded $31,269,999 in funding to child care
businesses, with individual grant amounts ranging from $121 to $20,000, the program limit.  
The average grant award is $9,370.69. These relatively small grants have made a big
impact.

While child care businesses were given the opportunity to make improvements to their
facilities based on their own assessment of their needs, some trends in usage quickly
became apparent. The most-noted category of requests, covering 20% of grant awards, was
improvements to flooring, especially replacing carpet. In fact, comments suggest that
flooring replacement was one of the most frequent sources of concern for providers. “I feel
that the older carpet was a health and safety issue,” says a licensed family child care
provider in Ramsey County, who used a grant amount of $4,789.10 to replace decades-old
carpeting in the hallway, playrooms, and bedrooms of her facility. “We would not be able to
afford to replace the carpet if not for the Facility Revitalization Project Grant.” Providers often
transitioned to vinyl plank flooring, which is viewed as healthier for children because it is
easier to clean, more durable, and less likely to harbor allergens.

After flooring, the next most frequent category of requests was fencing, with 14% of grantees
indicating fencing as their need. Fencing outdoor areas is a requirement for licensure for
centers and for some family programs and is an important safety concern for both child
care providers and families in all program settings. “I live by a busy road and would not in a
million years want anyone close to the road,” reports a licensed family child care provider in
Clay County, who used $5,545 to build a fence. “I was so happy to have a nice-looking fence
that provided more safety for my kids and at this point, I was not able to afford a new fence. I
am so grateful for this grant.”

Another notable area of request was the use of funds to replace and/or rehabilitate outdoor
play surfaces and playsets. 20% of funding went towards these two categories of outdoor,
play-focused improvements. While outdoor areas are required for licensure, providers noted
the particular importance of outdoor play areas at the current moment. “With obesity
amongst children on the rise in the United States, adequate, exciting, and accessible outdoor
play spaces are more crucial to their physical health than ever” reports a Hennepin County
child care center director. A licensed family child care provider in Washington County, whose
$12,510 grant went towards a safer, resurfaced play space and fencing, agrees: “Play is an
important part of early childhood [and] creating a play space for my kiddos has had an
enormous impact on my children… [They] have a safe place to run [and] use their
imagination in some amazing ways.” 

BIG DIFFERENCE
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FACILITY INVESTMENT ALLOWS FOR UNEXPECTED PROGRAM
IMPROVEMENTS FOR CHILDREN

While facility upgrades would be expected to address health and safety issues, reports
indicate that these kinds of investments allowed grantees to improve the quality and
quantity of their programs in other areas. Notably, many grantees indicate a renewed focus
on healthy food for children, made possible by the addition of appliances that give them
options to buy in bulk, prepare in food batches, and avoid spoilage[4]. “The replacement
refrigerator has a direct impact on the quality and quantity of the food served in my
daycare,” reports a Scott County licensed family child care provider whose grant totaled
$6,475.92 for new appliances and flooring. “I am able to prep more… resulting in better
balanced, fresh meals and less ready-to-serve (dry goods/canned) snacks and meals.” A
child care center director in McLeod County also notes: “Nutrition is very important for early
childhood and we like to offer a balanced menu for breakfast, lunch, and snack. This has
made it possible to keep that goal a priority.”

With the financial burden of minor facility renovation removed by grant funds, providers have
been able to redirect their funds towards other avenues, many of which have been extremely
enriching to children. Reports indicate child care providers have been able to invest more in
program and learning resources, such as improved culturally responsive child care.  Studies
indicate that children as young as three months connect to seeing their skin tones
represented in the world in which they participate[5]. “The facility revitalization grant has
improved our ability to [provide] the culturally and ability diverse materials we need to
represent the demographics of our school community,” indicates a child care center director
in Anoka County, whose $15,954.00 grant-funded custom storage cabinets for the 128
children enrolled in their programs, to better make available the kinds of materials they could
offer to children for learning and exploration. “Space was an incredible constraint prior to the
receiving of the grant and installation of the new fixtures. These fixtures give teachers
immediate access to the breadth of materials they need to engage the unique children in
their classrooms, and we have begun [providing] even more books, toys, dolls, skin-toned
construction paper/markers/etc., and lessons that represent the diversity of our program.”
Having the ability to direct funds towards additional enrichment opportunities for children
rather than facility maintenance and repair has allowed providers to offer more stimulating
experiences in their businesses.

Finally, multiple comments from grantees indicate that better facilities induce stronger
morale among staff, satisfaction by families, and even excitement from the children
themselves. “This grant has had a huge effect on our school,” exclaims the proprietor of a
child care center in Hennepin County. “The children and the adults feel a sense of dignity with
beautiful new furniture that looks amazing … I overheard children saying about the chairs,
‘[T]hey are made of WOOD! They are made of WOOD!’”

[4] Food costs have been a regular concern of child care providers, with past First Children’s Finance studies showing that 94% of
providers have seen significant increases in food costs and have at time been forced to buy lower-cost meal and snack options
due to cash flow challenges and other constraints. (Child Care Economic Recovery Survey, 2023)
[5]https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC2566511/#:~:text=For%20the%20attribute%20of%20race,but%20not%20other%2
Drace%20faces.
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FACILITY REVITALIZATION GRANTS PRESERVED BUSINESSES AND
RETAINED AND INCREASED CHILD CARE SLOTS

While the practicalities of facility grants appear clear, one message came through loud and
clear in grantee comments: “The biggest impact is that I will be able to stay in the child care
business.” Grantees indicate that the ability to make improvements to their facilities allowed
them to keep their licenses and maintain their programs. Of all grants awarded to date,
grantees indicated that, at the time of application, these grants would help preserve 67,236
child care slots statewide (their current total enrollment), including 15,262 slots for “high
need” children[6]. While final report numbers are still coming in, providers appear to be on
track to meet these predictions.

Because federal CCDF funding regulations prevented grantees from using funds to expand
the square footage of buildings, build new buildings, or purchase land, slot creation could not
be a primary goal of the program, as any projects had to be within the existing footprint of
the facility. However, many of the improvements did ultimately lead to providers opening
more child care slots in their communities. In their grant applications, providers indicated
that improvements could add 6,991 child care slots. Anecdotal responses indicate that the
impact is already being felt. “Thanks to this grant, we are now able to successfully enroll the
12 infants in our program,” says a child care center director in Dakota County, whose
$2,516.34 grant primarily went towards refrigeration and storage. “With the small refrigerator
we had we did not have room for 12 infants’ bottles. Now we do. Our infant room is filled to
capacity now thanks to the grant money.” Other groups have seen more dramatic increases.
“We increased our capacity to 5-fold,” indicates a child care center director in Ramsey
County, whose $20,000 grant went towards bathroom maintenance. “We used to serve 10
students, and now we can serve up to 53 students.”

 [6] “High need” slots were self-reported and defined in the application as: “from low-income families (at or below 200% poverty
rate) or otherwise in need of special assistance and support, including children with diagnosed disabilities or developmental
delays, who are English language learners, who reside on "Indian lands," who are migrant, homeless, or in foster care.”

“[This grant] literally saved my job...now I am at capacity and using
a dedicated space... I am 100% sure that this space [will] allow me
to provide a high-quality program for years to come!”  

-Licensed Family Child Care Provider
Dakota County 

First Children’s Finance |6

We were able to take in 4 more preschool children because
of the outdoor space increasing with this project! With the

mulch, our playground also seems cooler without that sand
soaking up the heat! Gives us a much cleaner look in our

playground and also curb appeal to the public!

-Child Care Center Director
Red Lake County



Number of Minnesota Children
Impacted by the Facility

Revitalization Grant Program =

Conclusion

67,236
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Grant Recipients by Region:

58 % of grants awarded to Providers
in Greater Minnesota 

42% of grants awarded to Providers
in the Metro Area 

Grant Recipients by
Provider/Facility Type:

69% of grants awarded to 
Family Child Care Providers

31% of grants awarded to 
Child Care Centers

15 % of grants awarded to
BIPOC Child Care Providers

$31,269,999

IN GRANTS
AWARDED TO
CHILD CARE
BUSINESSES

2,725

CHILD CARE
BUSINESSES
AWARDED

GRANTS 

67,236

CHILDREN
ENROLLED IN
CHILD CARE 
GRANTEES

$9,371

AVERAGE
AMOUNT

AWARDED 
PER GRANT 

OUR 
IMPACT
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Suzanne Pearl, Minnesota Director

      firstchildrensfinance.org

      infoMN@firstchildrensfinance.org

FOR MORE INFORMATION
CONTACT: 

Funded by:

http://www.firstchildrensfinance.org/
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